
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

April 2021 
  
Re: Key Stage 9 Year Current Grades April 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Please find attached a copy of your child’s current grades. The purpose of this report is to provide you with 
information as to how well your son/daughter has been learning since February, both remotely and since 
their return to face-to-face learning in the classroom. These grades have been based on assessments that 
students have completed in their various subjects. 
 

If an X result is recorded, this is due to either your child being absent for the assessment or for 
part of the assessment. 
 
Since 2017, GCSE Grades have been awarded using a new scale shown below. The equivalent grade used on 
the previous system has been included for comparison. A grade 4 is classed a standard pass; a grade 5 is a 
strong pass. 
 

New GCSE Grading Old GCSE Grading 

9 A*/ A 

8 

7 

6 B, C 

5 

4 D, E, F, G 

3 

2 

1 

 
Other Level 2 qualifications such as BTECs and OCR Nationals are graded using the following scale: 
 

BTECs/OCR Nationals Grading System New GCSE Grading Structure Equivalency 

Level 2 Distinction * Grade 9, 8, 7 

Level 2 Distinction 

Level 2 Merit Grade 6, 5, 4 

Level 2 Pass 

Level 1 Distinction * Grade 3, 2, 1 

Level 1 Distinction 

Level 1 Merit 

Level 1 Pass 

 



 
 

 

 
In English and mathematics, the grade your child has received is their current grade and the grade they 
would receive if they were to sit that part of their GCSE examination at this point in time. 
 
We ask you to appreciate that at this stage, these grades are the best indication that we can provide at this 
time of your child’s attainment and is not necessarily a true reflection of their capabilities due to two 
National Lockdowns and possible self-isolation periods. As a school, we are developing a teaching and 
learning recovery plan that aims to address any learning gaps due to COVID so that your child will be on 
track to make their own expected progress by the end of Year 11.  
 
Should you have any queries regarding your child’s grades please contact your Achievement Leader via the 
email address below: 
 
Year 9 Mr. Hacking           hacking.m@hungerhillschool.com 
 
We hope that the information provided helps to keep you up to date with your child’s progress. 
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mrs L Pond 

Headteacher  

 

 

Miss H Tredgett  

Assistant Headteacher 

 

 


